STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS25589

H184aaS amends Section 67-1201, Idaho Code, to clarify that the State Treasurer's office is authorized
to administer programs related to receiving and keeping moneys. The bill contemplates administration of
merchant services, for which the Treasurer currently manages a contract with Visa and MasterCard for the
use of credit and debit cards. However, the contract now requires agencies who accept credit or debit cards
to be Payment Card Industry (PCI) compliant. Currently, three agencies (Department of Fish and Game,
Liquor Division, and the Idaho Transportation Department) intend to continue to utilize merchant services as
administered by the Treasurer. These agencies will be billed an estimated $40,000 per year by the Treasurer
for annual Reports on Compliance (ROCs), which are required for PCI compliance.

Two other agencies (Bureau of Occupational Licenses and the Board of Medicine) will, instead, transition
to Access Idaho, which works with a different vendor for merchant services. The Bureau of Occupational
Licenses will need $25,000 one-time to convert to Access Idaho, and $20,000 ongoing to offset the 3% fee
charged by Access Idaho. Similarly, the Board of Medicine would need $25,000 one-time to convert, and
$10,000 ongoing.

FISCAL NOTE

This bill would add additional appropriation to the following agencies to become PCI Compliant:

Department of Fish and Game an ongoing $24,000 from the dedicated Fish and Game License Fund and
$16,000 from the Fish and Game Federal Fund.

Idaho State Liquor Division an ongoing $40,000 from the dedicated Liquor Control Fund

Idaho Transportation Department an ongoing $40,000 from the dedicated State Highway Fund

Bureau of Occupational Licenses $25,000 one-time and $20,000 ongoing from the dedicated State
Regulatory Fund

Board of Medicine $25,000 one-time and $10,000 ongoing from the dedicated State Regulatory Fund.

The total fiscal impact of this bill is $150,000 in ongoing and $50,000 in one-time dedicated funds.

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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